
To whom it may concern, 
 
I am opposed to HB 4145 also known as the “boyfriend loophole”. I am in favor of keeping firearms out 
of the hands of dangerous criminals that have ALREADY been deemed such in a court of law but I am 
OPPOSED to the ridiculous way this bill is written in that “basically anyone” qualifies to be a “victim” 
under this current bill before the Oregon legislature. As a tax paying citizen to the State of Oregon, I ask 
that my request of this bill be considered and that the bill HB 4145 be null and void.  
 
Thank you for your time in this matter.  
 
Sincerely, 
Kevin Shannon 
 


